

LSU Student Bar Association
Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 21, 2015, at 12:40 p.m.
Room 110



1. Call to Order at 12:41
2. Roll Call
 - a. Members
 - i. Clare Sanchez—Executive President
 - ii. Adam Boyer—Executive Vice President
 - iii. Parish Tillman—Executive Secretary
 - iv. Michelle Kornblith—Executive Treasurer
 - v. Camille Walther—Executive Director of Programming
 - vi. Hannnnnnnah Grantham —3L Class President
 - vii. Alex Reed—3L Vice President
 - viii. Brienne Griffin—3L Class Secretary
 - ix. Kendale Thompson—3L Class Representative
 - x. Bryce Cohen—3L Class Representative
 - xi. Caitlin Cline—2L President
 - xii. Quinn Brown—2L Vice President
 - xiii. Megan Daily—2L Class Secretary
 - xiv. Alexandra Zaunbraucher—2L Class Representative
 - xv. Trenton Ball—2L Class Representative
 - xvi. Andree Comeaux – 1L President
 - xvii. Audrey Gitz – 1L Vice President
 - xviii. Bryan Kidzus – Section 1 Representative
 - xix. Margaret Viator – Section 2 Representative
 - xx. Russ Stutes – Section 3 Representative
 - xxi. Thakshila Jayasinghe – LLM Representative
 - b. Absent Members
 - i. Quinn Brown
 - ii. Thakshila
 - c. Quorum was Established
3. Public Input
 - a. None
4. Reading, Correction, and Adoption of the Minutes

- a. Motion to approve by Hannah Grantham.
 - i. Seconded by Alex Reed.
 - ii. Passed unopposed.
- 5. Funding Requests
 - a. Clare received a reimbursement request from the Running Club for the beer run held last Wednesday (\$113)
 - i. Detailed their attendance, described the event, and costs in a memo.
 - ii. Requested \$113 to offset their costs for the event last week. Original projection was \$75.
 - 1. \$17.00 was ice
 - 2. \$95.00 is beer, which would have to come out of the outside account.
 - iii. Hannah noted that passing this would set a dangerous precedent.
 - 1. Alex Reed agreed.
 - iv. Clare noted the policy regarding funding requests is very transparent and needs to be followed.
 - v. Caity suggested reducing the reimbursement to \$75 as originally requested.
 - 1. Andree agreed.
 - vi. Alexandra, a member of the LLRC, noted that the event was only planned a week in advance because that is when the organization secured faculty support for the event. She thinks the failure to request the funding was likely a result of the short time frame.
 - 1. Alexandra said the expenses were higher than projected because the LLRC found out more people than anticipated would be coming at the last minute.
 - vii. Trenton thinks we should reimburse them but not for the full \$113.
 - viii. Michelle said funding the full amount would cost \$3/head which would be more expensive than other events SBA had funded this year.
 - ix. Motion to reimburse LLRC for the full amount by Bryan Kidzus.
 - 1. Seconded by Alexandra Zaunbrecher.
 - 2. 7 members voted in favor, 5 members were opposed, and 1 member abstained.
 - 3. Motion passed.
 - b. Funding Request for the Barrister's Bowl check presentation (\$100)
 - i. Wednesday at 3 pm in the Tyson Room the club is giving a check to St. Jude's in a ceremony.
 - ii. There will be outside speakers and there is no alcohol so the funding could come from the inside account.
 - iii. Taylor Hunter is requesting up to \$100 to spend.

- iv. Motion to expend up to \$100 by Hannah Grantham
 - 1. Second by Caity Cline.
 - 2. Motion passed unopposed.
- 6. Committee Reports
 - a. ABA Student Representative
 - i. Patrick enrolled on website as the rep. He will be at next meeting us to talk to us about it.
 - b. Academics Committee
 - c. Athletics Committee
 - i. Made \$150 for SBA at Mango's event.
 - ii. Liz is going to talk to their committee about better advertising for their events.
 - iii. Powderpuff
 - 1. Donating proceeds to Mary Bird Perkins.
 - iv. Kickball tournament
 - 1. Thinking about having a kickball tournament for Nathan Judge.
 - d. Elections Committee
- 7. Executive Officer Reports
 - a. President
 - i. Town Hall on September 28th.
 - 1. 12:40 in Room 110
 - 2. Co-deans with speak about Weiss's resignation and the effects of the campus realignment.
 - ii. Ethics committee – 19 interviews and selections.
 - 1. Tomorrow at 5pm in Tyson Room
 - 2. Clare asked that SBA members wear business casual attire
 - iii. Dean Search Committee Update
 - 1. The committee will be reviewing candidate applications at October meeting.
 - iv. LSU Board of Supervisors
 - 1. Had a meeting last Friday.
 - 2. Extended King Alexander's contract to 2020.
 - 3. Approved an extension to Paul Manieri's contract too.
 - 4. Next meeting - October 23rd at 10 am in the administration building.
 - b. Vice President
 - c. Secretary
 - d. Treasurer
 - i. Account Balances
 - 1. Inside Account: \$11,839.89

- 2. Outside Account: 15,961.43
- e. Programming Director
 - i. GIF at The Bandit this Friday – drink specials to come.
- 8. Class Officer Reports
 - a. 3L Class
 - i. Merch Sale
 - 1. The sale is going well.
 - 2. We will have to do shifts to distribute merchandise.
 - ii. Hats n’ Canes
 - 1. No updates, planning is going well.
 - 2. Hannah will be putting in a funding request for this soon.
 - b. 2L Class
 - i. Barrister’s Ball
 - 1. No new updates.
 - 2. Contracts are eminent.
 - ii. PMH Water Bottle Fountain
 - 1. Funding for it was approved by LSU student government.
 - 2. Facility Services is now studying feasibility.
 - 3. Special thanks to Quinn for helping it get passed!
 - c. 1L Class
 - i. Halloween Party
 - 1. Will be held on Saturday, October 31 at Mike’s in Tigerland.
 - 2. 1L’s secured a DJ and are meeting with mike’s tomorrow.
 - 3. Working on T-Shirts for the event.
 - ii. 1L Night Out
 - 1. First one this Thursday.
 - d. LLM
- 9. Old Business
 - a. Draft House manager said we were great and wanted to contact Camille about hosting a gif at another bar owned by the same group.
- 10. New Business
 - a. Unexpected birth in Section 2. SBA will be doing a card for her tomorrow night.
- 11. Adjournment at 1:29
 - a. Motion to adjourn by Hannah Grantham.
 - i. Seconded by Alex Reed.
 - ii. Motion passed unopposed.